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POPE PAUL VISITS GENEVA 

As part of the seventh briefest and quite 
possibly busiest trip abroad of his pon
tificate, Pope Paul Vl paid an unprece
dented "fraternal visit" to the head
quarters of the World Council of Churches 
in the city of John Calvin and Rousseau 
last we-ek. 

Presbyterian Eugene Carson Blake, general 
secretary of the World Council, acknow
ledged the historic import of the meeting 
in his welcome, telling the Pope that his 
visit "proclaims to the whole world that 
the ecumenical movement flows on ever 
wider, ever deeper toward the unity and 
renewal of Christ's church." 

Paul had warm praise for the World Coun
cil as a "marvellous movement of Christ
ians, 'of children of God scattered a
broad.'" The guiding principle for the 
Roman Catholic Church, the Pope assured 
the council, "will always be the search 
for the unity willed by Christ." 

"It took courage for the Pope to come 
here," said one top-echelon World Council 
official. "This is a place where he is 
often rUbbed the wrong way." That the 
Pope had made the visit anyway, noted the 
official, signified that l?Cl.l.ll had "con
secrated the Vatican 11 decree on ecum
enism, which finally recognized 'the 
others' as churches in their own right. 

Roman Catholic membership in the World 
Council may be for the moment out of the 
question; active co-operation, on the 
other hand is not only possible but seems 
to expand every single month. So far, 
Rome and Geneva have established a Joint 
Committee on Society, Development and 
Peace, and Catholic theologians partici
pate fully in the council's Commission on 
Faith and Order. There is also a joint 
working group examining such mutual prob
lems as mixed marriage, intercommunion, 
proselytization and the authority of 
ScFipture. And on a local level there 
are countless other ecumenical efforts, 

including, in one field alone, more than 
100 joint Bible translations currently in 
progress in various countries around the 
world. Time 20/6/69 

WEEK OF PRAYER, MAY 1969 

It was reported at the Ecumenical Com
mission in June that 37,775 leaflets and 
24,424 cards were distributed for the 
"W13ek of Prayer 11

• Orders totalled 75 from 
62 parishes, 9 convents, 3 schools and 1 
other source. 1,000 more leaflets were 
distributed than last year. Fewer parish
es than last year sent in orders, but 
some parishes ordered for an area; also 
some produced their own leaflets, such as 
St. Dominic's, East Camberwell. 

It was reported that attendance at the 
Combined Service in the city was dis
appointing, but that arrangements for the 
service and Father D'Arcy's sermon were 
excellent. 

Miss Orlebar reported at the same meeting 
that Fr. Kevin Toomey, P.P., St. Peter's 
Clayton, had sought and obtained per
mission from GTV-9 to use the format of 
the Station's Ecumenical Service on the 
occasion of the Opening of the Elderly 
Citizen's Club Rooms, Clayton, on Sunday 
lst June when an Ecumenical Service, 
sponsored by the Mayor and Councillors of 
Oakleigh was held at St. Peter:~ Church. 

ACCENT THE POSITIVE 

Father Carroll's well known interest in 
civic affairs in Caulfield bore rich 
fruit in the success of the ecumenical 
gathering he organized for the week of 
prayer for Christian Unity, May 1969. The 
Holy Cross church was packed with repre
sentatives from all churches in the dis
trict - Anglican, Catholic, Congregation
alist, Methodist and Presbyterian. A wide 
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selection of hymns led by Father Gwillins 
choir ensured excellent congregational 
singing, and later in the parish hall, 
all joined in a kind of ecumenical agape. 

We can learn much from the old song which 
asks us to "accent the positive" said 
Father J.H.Cleary who gave the occasional 
address. We would do well to follow the 
positive approach suggested in the Vati
can Council's document on Ecumenism. With
out compromising or surrendering essen
tials, we should realize, that despite grave 
differences, the things which unite us 
are greater than the things which divide. 

We are all Christians, not pagans, agnos
tics, Buddhists, Moslems. We not only 
glory in a common name, but we have in 
common, faith, hope and charit~ the gifts 
of the Holy Spirit, the love of the 
Trinity. We have baptism which makes us 
one in Christ, sharers in his life and 
promises. We have the mother Christ gave 
us from the cross. We have the bible, the 
creed, a common Christian tradition, and 
Christian principles which shape our 
lives - when faced with death, a common 
hope in the resurrection of the body and 
life everlasting. 
Hence the need of this week of prayer and 
effort to further this unity, and because 
the love of God and man are so intimately 
linked, to work together to promote so
cial and charitable works, world peace, 
human rights, civil liberties, the al
leviation of world poverty and local 
needs, such as many of you are doing here 
already in your work for Austcare, joint 
church aid, multiple sclerosis, meals on 
wheels, and other combined Christian 
services. 

CORRESPONDENCE 

Dear Bishop Moran, 
I have b een asked b y the Council of St. 

Patrick's Mentone to write to you to ob
tain answers to the following questions 
which effect Ecume nical activities. I 
hop e that you will no t mind my doing so. 

1. What are the limits of Catholic par
ticipation in non-Catholic services? 

2. ~\That are the limits of non-catholic 
participation i n Catholic services? 

3 . We have in the city of Mordialloc a 
Christian Frate rnity . 

This is an a s soci ation of lay-people 
from the major religious denominations in 

the City. The Fraternity has been in 
existence for four years, and I have been 
the Chairman for this time. Verbal per
mission for the activities of the Fratern
ity was given by Monsignor Clarke per 
phone. The Fraternity exists so that 
members of different faiths may meet and 
pray together. Community projects have 
been organized, such as, a crib in the 
main shopping centre at Christmas, a 
"Teach-In" on money, public talks on Al
coholism, a review of social service re
quirements, etc. Members' views on such 
topics as Abortion, The Existence of the 
Soul, etc., have been sought for infor
mation and dialogue. No argument is al
lowed, and this rule is strictly enforced. 

Could we have your permission to con
tinue this activity and, if so, your com
ments on the bounds of our participation? 

Thanking you in anticipation, 

Dear Doctor Quin, 

Yours respectfully, 
(David Quin) M .B.B.S. 

Mordialloc, Vic. 

His Lordship, Bishop Moran, has asked 
me to reply to your letter of 15th May. 

His Lordship is pleased to give his 
whole-hearted approval to your request 
that your Catholic group continue as mem
bers of the Mordialloc Christian Fratern
ity. This is the kind of ecumenical ac
tivity at the parish level which the 
Ecumenical Commission is anxious to pro
mote and encourage. 

In. regard to your enquiry about Cathol
ic participation in non-Catholic worship, 
and non-Catholic participation in Cathol
ic worship, I refer you to the "Directory 
on Ecumenism" issued in 1967 by the Sec
retariat for Christian Unity, a copy of 
which I am forwarding to you under sep
arate cover. 

his Grace, the Archbishop has given per
mission for the rules outlined in this 
Directory to be followed in this Arch
diocese and, in respect to your enquiries, 
I refer you specifically to Section lV, 
paragraphs (25) to (63), pages 13 to 23. 
In this section of the Directory you will 
find the practical guidelines you require. 
In addition, I hope you will feel free at 
any time to apply to the Ecumenical Com
mission if you are in doubt as to the in
terpretation of the rules of the Direc
tory, or their application to particular 
circumstances. 
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Finally, I am asking the editor of the 
Ecumenical Bulletin~to include you on its 
distribution list, as I am sure you will 
find it of interest and value. 

Yours sincerely, 
Sgd. K.P. ELLIS, 
Acting Secretary. 

CHURCHES DISCUSS ABORTION 

Under the auspices of the Melbourne di
ocesan Ecumenical Commissio~ the Catholic 
Family Welfare Bureau and the Catholic 
Family Planning Centre, representatives 
of the Greek Orthodox, Anglican, Church 
of Christ, Methodist, Presbyterian, Con
gregational, Baptist and Reformed Churches 
attended a discussion on "The Right of 
the Unborn Child to Life" on Tuesday 
evening August 19th. 

Led by four Catholic speakers it was held 
at the lecture hall of the Mercy Hospital 
Nurses' Horne, East Melbourne. 

Archbishop Knox was the host for the 
evening, attended by 60 people. 

After a pleasant meal the meeting fol
lowed, with Very Rev. Eric Perkins in the 
chair. 

The first paper, presented by Dr. R. Gal
bally, discussed the medical aspect of 
the question. 

In her paper on the legal aspect of the 
right of the unborn child to life, Mrs. 
L. Cloonan indicated that an unborn child 
is regarded as a person with rights by 
both English and Australian law. 

The third paper was read by Mrs . M. 
Charlesworth and dealt with the social 
implications of the right of the unborn 
child to life. 

The alternatives to abortion, in the so
cial field, moral and material assistance 
to the mother in distress, were not being 
given sufficient consideration even by 
compassionate people. 

In a brief but clear analysis of the 
moral aspects of the rights of the unborn 
child, Fr. M. B. Ahern made a strong case 
against the practice of abortion. 

From all this it was evident, as the 
Archbishop said in his closing remarks, 
that here was a field for practical 
ecumenism and co-operation between all 

churches for the good of the community. 

The hope was expressed earlier that fol- . 
lowing further conferences on the matter 
some form of assistance might be made 
readily available to those in distress 
and tempted to seek abortion, such a 
service as that of AA for alcoholics or 
"Lifeline". 

Coffee was served by the Sisters of Mercy 
after the meeting closed and most re
mained in animated private discussions 
for an hour or more afterwards. 

THE MINISTERS' FRATERNAL 

"The ministers' or clergy fraternal is a 
necessary starting-point in ecumenism, to 
establish personal relations of mutual 
trust . 

Without the fraternal there is little 
likelihood of any other ecumenical move
ment in the neighbourhood having the re
quisite support from local clergy. Our 
priests should be encouraged by the 
Diocesan Ecumenical Commission to start 
such fraternals where they do not exist, 
and to join them where they do." 

-From Recommendations for Ecumenical 
Commissions published by the Roman 
Catholic Commission for England and 
Wales 1968. 

In Melbourne 
In Victoria there are about one hundred 
Ministers' Fraternals of which about 
s~venty are in Melbourne City . They vary 
considerably in size- some times there are 
as many as thirty or forty members. They 
have no fixed constitution and are not 
affiliated to the churches or co-ordinat
ed amongst themselves. The outlook and 
spirit varies also as do the matters dis
cussed at the meetings. Usually there is 
a monthly meeting and such problems as 
State School instruction may be handled 
by the Fraternal . 

Information is not easily available but 
it seems there are about ten in Melbourne 
diocese which have a Catholic priest as a 
member. Usually membership is the result 
of an invitation from the fraternal which 

" in turn, is the result of an ecumenical 
climate locally and personal contacts 
between the vari ous churches and the 
Catholic priests and parishes. 
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RECOMMENDED ECUMENICAL REVIEW 

Presbyteries, colleges, convents and in
dividuals seeking an ecumenical review 
could not do better than subscribe to 
"One in Christ." It appears in January, 
April, July and October and may be order
ed from The Secretary, "One in Christ", 
Benedictine Convent, Priory Close, London 
N.l4. 
Annual Subscription ,£ 1 Stg. Back numbers 
and single numbers 5/ 6 Stg. 

POPE PAUl ASKS PARDON 

Pope Paul at the opening of the second 
session of the Council 'said on behalf of 
the Catholic Church "if we are in any way 
to blame for the separation, we humbly 
beg God's forgiveness and ask pardo~ too, 
of our separated brethren who feel them
selves to have been injured by us.· 

CLERGY TALKS ON ECUMENISM 

At their "In Service" Training day on 
June 3rd, twenty-four priests from the 
East Central Zone discussed (i) the 
theological basis of Ecumenism, outlined 
by Monsignor J. F. Kelly, and (ii) the 
ecumenical implications of Baptism, out
lined by Father A. Cleary. The East 
Central Zone covers sixteen parishes in 
the Greythorn to Hawthorn, East Kew to 
Ashburton areas. 

INTER-CHURCH DINNER 

At what is understood to be the first 
venture of its kind at Lockington, four 
clergymen and 100 men from four Christian 
denominations sat down together at a din
ner organized by the Church of England 
Men's Society and catered for by the 
Anglican Ladies' Guild. 

The dinner was held in the Presbyterian 
Hall. The chairman, the Anglican rector, 
the Reverend Ron Dedman, in welcoming 
those present, said that the idea of the 
dinner had been conceived at the con
clusion of the catechist course for re
ligious instructors of the various church 
es arranged with the assistance of Mr. 

Jim Tighe, principal of the consolidated 
school. 

At the conclusion of the meal, the guest 
speake~ the Reverend Father Dullard, S.J. 
spoke on the Jesuit Mission in India. 

At the conclusion of Father Dullard's 
talk the chairman presented him with $140 
for his work in India. 

Father Dullard thanked the ladies and the 
men for their contributions and said, 
that withthe permission of the gathering 
he would send the money to the Anglican 
mission hospital which served the dis
trict at Hazaribagh where he was working. 

3, 178,155,000 
950,550,000 

C~RISTIANS• 

L£T-ALL- CHRISTIANS 

BE.- ON£ --. 

• Encyclopedia 
Britannica 
1965 Book of 
the Year, p. 710. 

(+) "Burldhists" 
comprises 
also Confucians 
and Shintoists. 

IN- ORDER

THAT-THE -WORLD 

MAY- B£LIEV£ 

2,200,000,000 NON-CHRISTIANS 

A DIVIDED WORLD 
(With acknowledgements to "Twenty Four 
Question on Ecumenism" East Asian 
Pastoral Institute). 


